                             CROFT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING

HELD AT 7.30 PM ON TUESDAY 20th APRIL 2021
ON THE ONLINE MEETING PLATFORM ZOOM


Present:
Councillor Partington (Chair) 
Councillors, Allen MBE, Bland MBE, Cummerson, Thewsey, 
Borough Councillor Davidson
Apologies: Cheshire Constabulary.
2022/1
Code of Conduct – Declarations of Interest.
None declared.

2022/2
Notice of resignation.
It was noted that former Parish Councillor Martyn Griffiths had resigned due to moving out of the area.
The borough council had been informed.
Cllr. Partington expressed his gratitude to Mr. Griffiths for all his hard work on behalf of the Parish Council and its residents, a view that was shared by all. 
2022/3
Minutes of the Meeting held 16th March 2021.
It was noted that 2021/224 duplicated 2021/222.

Resolved


Minutes approved.

2022/4
Matters arising from the minutes.
2021/226 Gullies.
Information compiled by Usincroft about the location of blocked drains has been sent to the borough council.
The Clerk was asked to forward the emails to Councillor Davidson so that she could pursue the matter with senior officers at the borough council.
2021/227 Dog Fouling.
Members were advised that the village caretaker routinely clears solid waste that he encounters on his rounds.
To take a liquid cleaner on rounds would require either a back pack or wheeled machine.
The wheeled machines come at various prices, some relying on engine power to produce jets of fluid to clean surfaces.
The back pack idea would be based on the type seen by operatives applying weed killer, but the force produced might be insufficient to clean away waste.
Members decided to await the outcome of the community-led trial before reviewing this matter.
2021/228 Obstructed footpaths.
Seeking a Health & Safety Course to ensure good working practices.
2021/231 Removeable bollards for the car park.
The work has been completed.

2022/5
Dog Fouling.
Members noted the research and background work undertaken by Usincroft and expressed their appreciation for it.
Resolved
that to support the cleaning initiative the Parish Council will purchase dog waste bags from Eco Green Communities.



2022/6
Correspondence.
Noted

2022/7
Safety Surfaces.
The safety surfaces supplied by Ecosurface have now been fitted on those parts of the play area that were most in need.

2022/8
HAGS  - Inspection & Safety Report.
Members noted the report and its comments.
The Clerk reported that while some of the remedial work approved by the Parish Council had been completed, painting has not been started. The successful contractor has not responded to any contacts made (see Minute 2022/9).


2022/9
Painting of Play Equipment.
Members noted that the contractor awarded the re-painting job has not responded to any of the recent and repeated attempts to contact him.
Members were advised that when the contract was awarded (Minute 2021/104), one contractor declined to quote and the other quoted £5650 to paint the play equipment plus a further £120 per bench. The winning quote was £5,700 to include the play equipment and seats. The wooden slat seats have now been upgraded with galvanised steel seats and backs.
Resolved
an approach be made to the alternative contractor to see if they are prepared to undertake the work for their quoted amount.
 
2022/10
Land at Playing Field.
Councillors considered a request for them to sell a small strip of the Playing Field
Resolved
rejected

2022/11
Dead Land.
Councillors heard a query about the ownership and maintenance of a small section of land near to, but outside the Playing Field boundary fence.
A resident will provide the Clerk with information gathered from the Land Registry Office. 

2022/12
Mill House Lane – Speeding & Motorway noise.
Residents advised Councillors of the blight caused to their lives by traffic speeding on Mill House Lane and by the motorway noise that has become worse since motorway-side trees were felled.
Resolved
the Parish Council will write to Warrington BC asking for the speed limit on Mill House Lane to made 30mph and to request that speed limiting measures be introduced, such as sections of the carriageway being raised across the width of the road.
The Parish Council will also write to Highways England requesting that they re-assess the situation and make efforts to improve noise deadening measures in the area.

2022/13 
Parking at Round Thorn 
The Parish Councillors noted the continuing progress being made by a local resident to resolve this long-standing matter.

2022/14
Financial Reports.
Members received the reports for February and March.
Members noted the bank reconciliations were in balance.
The statements showed that in February the Parish Council spend was £9,427.91 under budget. At year-end the spend was £228.76 over budget. The increased expenditure in March was due mainly to payments for work at the Playing Field. As the year end budget and actual spend figures were essentially the same, Members agreed there was no need to call on the Parish Council’s Playing Field earmarked reserve.
Members noted that the cheque payments for April stood at £12,186.19.
Members noted that the March statement will the one used to populate the financial boxes in the 2020/21 AGAR.
Resolved
that the March figures represent the Parish Council’s financial position at financial year end and should be used in the AGAR.
That the February and March financial statements should be accepted and approved and that the April cheque payments are £12,186.19


2022/15
New Bank Account
Members noted that all documents requested by Nationwide have been sent and confirmation of the account opening is awaited.


2022/16
Planning Application 2021/39090  1 Emerald Drive WA3 7AD.
Householder – Proposed 2m high fence adjacent to boundary shared with the highway.
Resolved
No objection.


2022/17
Planning Application 2021/39184 Brookside Farm Lady Lane  WA3 7AY.
Householder – proposed two storey extension to rear of dwelling.
Resolved
no objection.

2022/18
Planning Application 2021/39189 Land off Spring Lane, WA3 7AS.
Prior approval – Proposed 25m high lattice tower to be installed on concrete base, 6 antenna apertures and 4 dishes and associated ancillary work.
Resolved
Object on the grounds of development in the greenbelt and the visual impact.

2022/19
Planning Application 2021/39182 249 Southworth Lane,WA3 7BX.
Householder – proposed first floor rear extension.
Resolved
no objection.



Members Referrals

2022/20
Croft bus service
Cllr. Bland reported on the new timetable for bus route 19. Services have declined from hourly to every two hours. This causes issues people trying to get to work and those wishing to get to Leigh.
Cllr. Davidson volunteered to raise the matter with Warrington Borough Cllr. Cathy Mitchell, who Chairs the bus company.

2022/21
Play Area.
Cllr. Cummerson advised of two small potholes near the zip wire in the Playing Field.
The Clerk agreed to contact the grounds maintenance contractor and ask for a prompt repair.


2022/22
Heavy vehicles on Kenyon Lane.
Cllr. Partington advised that heavy vehicles from Opus Recycling Solutions were using Kenyon Lane to get to their site at the former Kenyon Railway Junction.
The Clerk was asked to contact Opus and ask that for their journey vehicles should use Winwick Lane up to the Lane Head area; there to join Kenyon Lane which leads directly to Wilton Lane and then their destination.


2022/23
Hourglass.
Members heard a request from this organistaion to make a presenation at a Parish Council meeting.
Members thought it more appropriate that the organsiation should approach the borough council.
Cllr. Partington will advise them accordingly.


2022/24
Councillor Thewsey.
Members noted that Cllr. Thewsey is not standing for re-election.
Parish Councillors thanked Cllr. Thewsey for her hard work for the Parish Council and for her great community involvement.  
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